

A Meeting of Stretton Sugwas Parish Council was held in Stretton Sugwas

Parish Hall on Thursday 15th September 2016 
PRESENT

Mr J Robinson

Mrs  Andrews

Mrs Davies
Mrs Hume

Mrs Williams

Clerk

Mr  R Matthews 
Local Councillor
APOLOGIES

Mr McHarg

Chairman

Mr N Jones

Vice Chairman

OBSERVERS

Mr A Williams
Mr J Robinson took the chair in the absence of the Chairman and Vice Chairman
MINUTES of meeting held on 21st July  2016 in Stretton Sugwas Village Hall having been previously circulated were proposed by Mrs Hume and seconded by Mrs Andrews  and approved by the meeting and signed by Mr Robinson.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Any Councillor with an interest to declare was asked to stop the meeting to make their declaration.

There were no declarations of interest.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

There were no matters arising that are not on the agenda.
TRANSPARENCY CODE & STANDING ORDERS.
These having been circulated to all councillors were proposed for acceptance by Mrs Hume and seconded by Mrs Andrews.. All in favour and the Transparency Code and Standing Orders were accepted. 
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN REPORT

The plan was ongoing. . Mr McHarg and Mr Robinson to arrange a meeting with Kirkwells.
FINANCIAL REPORT
1. The External Audit had been completed and was to be put on the website.
Parish Council must do a full risk assessment.   At present there is only a financial risk assessment.
2. Balance of account as at 15th September is £10,579.54. This includes £600 which has to be returned to HALC for the Transparency fund which had not been used for a new website as our website was perfectly adequate.
3. An invoice had been received from HALC for £183.78 for acting clerk at the July meeting. Proposed for payment by Mrs Andrews. Seconded by Mr Robinson.  All in favour and cheque 100307 was duly signed.

4. Poppy Appeal – The cost for buying the Wreath for Remembrance Sunday £25

Proposed by Mrs Davies, seconded by.Mrs Hume.  All in Favour and cheque  

100308  was duly signed.
5. The fencing opposite Morningside had now been completed. The invoice for £2304 including VAT as per quotation to be paid. Proposed by Mrs Hume.  Seconded by Mr Robinson.     All in Favour and cheque 100309  was duly signed.
6. The clerk had ordered  two litter signs to be put in the layby opposite Zaytoon for the cost of £31.80 including VAT Proposed for payment by Mr Robinson. Seconded by Mrs Andrews. All in favour and cheque No: 100310 was duly signed.
7. Precept forms had been received to be completed by November. Last year we received £5,500.  To be dealt with at November meeting.
PLANNING

Several applications had been received and had been dealt with.
1. 16229 – Land adjacent to Hanwell House for 4 Houses. The parish council was  concerned about the access as it was close to the Sugwas Pool access.

Over-intensified use of the site and avoidance of  “through colour of silicone render”..  Brick and/or timber would be preferable..

2. 162118/F – Travellers Rest: 4 Terraced Houses – Objection: Over- intensification of the land.  Several objections from residents were received.

3. 162952 – Land adjacent to Sugwas Pool House – One detached house.

The parish council was concerned about the junction with the A438 and also there were no passing areas on the lane itself.
Mr Williams said that if the hedges were cut back there would be room for cars to pass.
4
162631 – Land adjacent to Swainshall Verso in Breinton Lane (Adjoining Parish).  Site to be looked at by councillors shortly.
5.   162659 – Stretton Sugwas C E Academy – single storey building to provide separate pre-school. – To be looked at by councillors.
WAR MEMORIAL

Mr Jones had reported that he had made an application to the War Memorial Trust for the cleaning and re-lettering of the memorial and should hear in the next few weeks if he had been successful in securing the grant for the work. No further update as Mr Jones was on holiday
SIGNPOSTING 

Put into obeyance for the time being.
NOTICEBOARD – Opposite Morningside
Mr McHarg had been unable to progress this further due to business commitments.
Mrs Davies said that she would go and see Mr Crump and ask him for a quotation.

Mrs Hume would give her some idea of design.
CHURCH ROAD SPEEDING   

This is ongoing.
DEFIBRILLATOR

No progress on this. 
Mr Jones had said that he would look into this.
ADULT KEEP FIT EQUIPMENT 
This is ongoing and Mrs Hume is going to look at a similar site at Clehonger as we have had a request from Hayley Privett about putting a children’s play area on the green as well.  Mrs Hume said she would talk to a company called Brightstripe and try and get some prices together for the next meeting, but we have to keep in mind that the insurance would be quite expensive on this sort of equipment.
There is a gentle exercise class which takes place in the village hall which is suitable for all ages and abilities.

CORRESPONDENCE
1. Gas inspections had been carried out. No significant readings found. Monitoring to continue
2. Letter regarding Annual Canvass 2016 had been received to be put on website and in the magazine.

3. A letter from Western Power had been received regarding   what to do in case of power cuts – to be put on website.
4. Signs for taking litter home have still not been put up in the layby opposite Zaytoon. There is a lot of rubbish dumped there, which is very noticeable since Mr & Mrs Howard have been away and there has not been anyone to clear it up. The Clerk had now ordered two signs and would get them put up when she receives them.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Mrs Hume had been told that big lorries had been parking in the layby opposite Zaytoon and then turning in the road. We need to have photographic evidence of this with company name and number plate so that we can report this to the company and to the Highways Department.

Hedge at the top of Sugwas Lane belonging to Hollycroft needs cutting back. The clerk to contact the owner.

Hedge which forms part of the ancient wood along The A 438 needs cutting back – The clerk to contact the Duchy.
Some residents had complained that helicopters from the camp are flying very low over their houses when they take off. The camp does vary the routes of take-off so hopefully the problem will solve itself. The clerk would write to the camp to see if anything can be done.
There being no other business the meeting closed at  8.20 pm.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
THURSDAY NOVEMBER 17th  2016 at 7pm in the Parish Hall.
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